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Cespedes, Christopher

From: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2025 9:38 AM
To: Cespedes, Christopher
Subject: FW: The System is Broken

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

 

From: Seth Peterson <sethpmail@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, June 5, 2025 8:19 AM 
To: City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission <TransportationCommission@a2gov.org> 
Subject: The System is Broken 
 
Hello TC, 
Apparently I'm becoming one of the town crazies, but perhaps I've lived here long enough at this point 
to qualify.  For better or worse, I continue: 
 
If Ann Arbor is serious about Vision Zero (which we certainly are in word) we need to do more.  I am 
greatly appreciative of the efforts of our city engineers--I know they are doing their level 
best.  Unfortunately, theirs is an impossible job because the engineering profession is a bit blind to what 
a street should be: 

 
I don't know what's a rule and what's a guideline and what's a norm, but we need to start breaking 
something to get where we need to be.  If the basis for street design is a highway design manual, then 
we are, unfortunately, stuck with highways cleaving our community.  I don't know to what extent the TC 
or the city can empower engineers to make challenging calls, but let's do it if it is at all possible.  Or 
perhaps our street design parameters can be established by the TC so the decision does not rest on the 
shoulders of staff? 
 
As an example, a couple months back you were presented with the new Nixon Road design (which is, 
don't get me wrong, certainly an improvement over what is there).  Someone asked about the speed limit 
which was said to be posted at 25mph.  A follow-up asked about the design speed which was guessed to 
be 35mph.  I was surprised that no one batted an eye about that.  I guess the assumption is that people 
driving will speed so we need to make it safer for them?  But this only makes sense in an environment 
where everyone is in a car.  What about this?: 
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Don't we want a design speed that is safe for all users and shouldn't that align with a speed limit?  If we 
can't do that along an entire corridor, perhaps there are "slow zones" within [X]ft. of a crosswalk?  I would 
love to see better alignment between what we are saying about Vision Zero and what we are doing.  But 
as I said at the top, perhaps I'm crazy. 
 
Thanks as always for your time in service to the city, 
Seth Peterson 
 


